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Board News 

The first board meeting of 1984 was held on January 6 at 
the home of Billie Hockett. 

Bob Paul and Cynthia \\Thear were present to answer 
questions about the propos~d budget for the 1984 Ritual 
Days at Pinewoods. The Board extended their thanks for 
all the work done by Bob and Cynthia for Ritual Days. 

Six CDS members have responded to Brad's request for 
opinions concerning the Labor Day admission policy. It 
was the general opinion of most Board members and those 
who responded that some attempt should be made to 
maintain a balance between men and women. Next month 
the Board will act on any proposals submitted concerning 
this issue. (Anyone wishing to submit suggestions should 
contact Chuck Gordon, who will be acting as a clearing 
house for information on this issue.) 

The Board is seeking volunteers to run the foHowing 
activities: Labor Day '84, the Annual Meeting dance, and a 
benefit activity to raise funds for the C# pavilion at 
Pinewoods. 

Chuck Gordon will be handling mail orders for records 
from CDS. More information will be forthcoming. 

This year Robin Rogers-Brown will be the administrative 
chairperson for Campers' ""eek, which we co-sponsor with 
CDSS National. The next Board meeting will be on 
Sunday, February 12 at 7P~1 at Billie Hockett's home. If 
any members would like to attend, please contact Brad 
Sayler for directions. 

Call for Nominations 

CDS is issuing its annual call for nominations for officers. 

A flyer is enclosed with this mailing. If you know someone 

who would like to be more active in CDS affairs, please 

submit their name. See the flyer for more details. 


Benefit Dance Ext ravaganza 

The Folk Arts Center of New England will hold its fourth 
annual benefit for the Dance Musicians Development Fund 
(D~IDF) on Saturday, March 31, from noon to midnight, 
at the Brimmer and ~1ay Gym. The D;\IDF awards 
assistance to local musicians for any relevant purpose, such 
as music lessons or trips to music camps and festivals in 
this country and abroad. The Fund's sale source of income 
is the annual benefit. The day consists of all types of folk 
dancing - from New England to English, Scottish to 
international - all to live music, with brief performances by 
local groups, and a fifteen-minute hambo contest. Bare 
Necessities will be among the many musical groups 
participating, along with Yankee Ingenuity, the CFO, 
Paddledoo, and members of Eva Nas. For further 
information, call the Folk Arts Center at 491-6084. 

~~P< 1tp(
Obituary 

The Country Dance Society has lost another member who 
gave many hours of volunteer service. David Bridgham 
died in November, after a long period of failing health. He 
was a long-time member of the Boston Centre, as well as a 
charter member of the Scottish Country Dance Society. He 
was President of the Boston Centre from 1952-56, and 
chaired a number of Pinewoods weekends. For many years 
he made the plates for the addressograph machine and 
assisted our director, Miss Chapin, with the mailings. He 
was a very active dancer, participating in American, English 
Country, Morris, and Sword dancing, and was a very 
reliable demonstrator. When not dancing or traveling he 
worked for the Boston \Veather Bureau and could be heard 
giving the forecast over radio station WHDH. He leaves 
his wife, Barbara, who shares his interest in dancing. He 
will be missed by his many friends. 
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Board News 

The February Board of Directors' lYfeeting ,vas held at the 
home of Billie Hockett, with nine members and two guests in 
attendance. 

After the Treasurer's and Secretary's reports were accepted 
the Board discussed the subject of time-valued newsletter 
material. Adam ~foskowitz expressed his concern that 
information on CDS activities is not reaching members in 
time for them to participate. In the future the newsletter 
will have a published deadline. Material received after that 
deadline will be published in the next newsletter. Those who 

have text for the newsletter should send it to Charity 
Stafford, 50 Parkman Street (B-2), Brookline, MA, 02146. 
Flyers should be mailed directly to the CDS office. In the 
future producers of special events will be informed of 
newsletter deadlines. 

Louise Winston presented the Board with suggestions 
concerning the Tuesday night dance. The President, Drad 
Sayler, requested that the New England Dance Committee 
take Louise's suggestions under cunsideration. 

The yearly Membership Directory will be published after the 
annual meeting, which will be held Sunday, March 25, at 7 
Temple Street, Cambridge, MA. 

~lary Stafford will be coordinating the CDS efforts in the 
summer series co-sponsored with NEFFA. 

The next Board meeting will be held on Sunday, rvfarch 11, 
at 2:00PM at the home of Deborah D'Amico. Any member 
wishing to attend may contact Brad Sayler for directions. 

Profile: Florence Brunnings 

Florence Brunnings is a former member of the Boston Centre 
who has gone on to make significant contributions to folk 
song research. Her Folk Song Index: A Comprehensive Guide 
to the Florence E. Brunnings Collections was published in 
1981 by Garland Press in New York. This is an index of 
folk songs by title, listing where each song has been 
published. The index was prepared from her own collection 
of folk song'publications, which is very wide, but it can be 
used as a tool for researching folk songs in other libraries as 
well. We congratulate her on the publication of such a 
useful research tool. Florence Brunnings was an active 
member of the Boston Centre for many years, attending the 
English dance, performing on the demonstration team, and 
attending Pinewood:; Camp. Later, her interest turned 
towards folk songs, and she stopped dancing, but she still has 
many friends among the dance community who remember 
her fondly and think highly of her more recent achievements. 

~~>---- ....-------~ 

Playford Ball NeVIS 

The Boston Centre Playford Ball is coming soon: Saturday, 
March 17 is the date. If you haven't already sent in your 
reservation, do it soon! These fancy-dress balls are becoming 
increasingly popular among English Country dancers. There 
is definitely something unusual and delightful about dancing 
in costume, or simply in your extra~special best. Other 
Playford BaUs that might be of interest to local dancers 
besides the Boston Centre ball include the Brattleboro ball, 
which is hl~ld in November, and an upcoming ball in New 
York City, sponsored by CDSS. This ball will be on 
Saturday, April 7; admission is $10 in advance and $12 at 
the door. Advance reservations are highly encouraged, since 
admissions are limited. If you are interested in attending this 

dance, call the CDS office for an application. There is also 
an upcoming ball in Hartford; look for flyers at the 
Wednesday night dance. 
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Board News Calling All Callers... 

The Board of Directors met at Harvey Cohen's home on 
April 26. It was the first meeting of the new Board, and 
President Dan Pearl welcomed new members Don 
Cobean, Cheryl Deckert, Julia Huestis, and Kathy Terzi. 

CDS will be undertaking a fundraising effort this year. 
Several ideas are being considered. The Board is 
interested in hearing from any members who have ides or 
energy to contribute to this much-needed effort. 

.Mary Starford reported that plans for the summer series, 
which is being jointly sponsored by CDS, NEFFA, and 
the F AC, are proceeding well. Look for the notice 
detailing the series enclosed with this newsletter. 

Chuck Gordon presented the Board with a revised draft 
of an Admission Policy for all CDS-sponsored residential 
events. Based on the responses from the membership, 
the policy will guarantee a reasonable balance of men 
and women. 

Sandra Borden was voted in as a member of the English 
Dance Committee, replacing Carole RamsdeJI, who ha..., 
resigned. 

The possibility of a CDS-sponsored winter residential 
event is being investigated by ~1ary StaCford. 

Dan Pearl is in the process of compiling a CDS Board 
Member's Manual. Any members who are interested in 
helping to compile details should contact Dan. 

Honey Hastings reported on phns for Labor Day 
Weekend at Pinewoods. This event is becoming an 
increasing1y popular way to end the summer (or many 
members. Interested members are urged to apply early 
for admission. Look for details in the flyer enclosed with 
this newsletter. 

The next Board meeting will be on Sunday, June 24 at 
Lila Farrar's home in Sturbridge. All CDS members are 
welcome at all Board meetings. Call Dan Pearl at 
872-5228 if you're interested in attending one. 

--Deborah D'Amico, Secretary 

... and musicians, too. On Thursday, August 16, the 
summer series will feature a -Come All Ye- Contra and 
Square dance. If you are interested in calling or playing 
for dances then this is your golden opportunity. 
Enthusiasm, not years of experience, is required. If you 
would like to contribute to part of the evening, give Dan 
a call at 872-5228. This is YOUR evening 

-- PARTICIPATE! 

Thanks... 

The CDS Board grateCully thanks the following 
supporters oC the Kenneth Crook Pinewoods Scholarship 
Fund: 

Beal &; Peggy Hyde, John &; Lelon Krzywicki, Bertram 
Scharf, Jacqueline Schwab, Chris Walker~ and Louise 
Winston. 

This fund is used to provide financial support for people 
to attend the CDS July 4th \Veekend. 

. .. And More Thanks... 

The CDS New England Dance Committee (Harvey 
Cohen, Juia Huestis, Deanna Marvin, and Dan Pearl) 
thank all who ma.de the Tuesday night dance an 
enjoyable blend of friendship, music, and motion. Special 
thanks go to Diane Biglow, Stan Darcy, Andy Dennison, 
Joyce Ingold, Ingrid Klimore, Chris Nolet, Fran 
Pertenick, and Louise Vlinston for help beyond the call 
Oc duty. Also thanks to our regularly featured talent: 
Ted Sannella, Tony Saletan, Peter Barnes, and Cal 
Howard. 

Next season will see some substantial changes in CDS 
New England Dance offerings. Plans are now in the 
works - details will be announced soon. Ir you would 
like to get involved in the production of the series, see 
any member of the New England Dance Committee. \Ve 
have a big, but exciting job ahead of us and we could use 
your help. 

*************************************************************************************************** 
Country Dance Society, Boston Centre 309 Washington St., Wellesley Hills, MA 02181 

Telephone (617) 235-6181 
*************************************************************************************************** 



...And Even More Thanks! 

As Chairperson of the English Dance Committee I would 
like to thank our English Country Dance leaders Helene 
Cornelius, George Fogg, Emily Ferguson, Robin Rogers­
Browne, Brad Sayler, and Jackie Schwab; our English 
Country Dance musicians IIBare Necessities· (Mary Lea, 
Peter Barnes, and Jackie Schwab); our Ritual Dance 
leaders Jody Evans, Cynthia WheaT, Chris \Valker, Andy 
Barrand, Tony Barrand, and Kathy Tighe; and our 
Ritual Dance musicians Andy Barrand, Marty Stock, Joe 
Bowbeer, Ed Durham, and Bill Tomczak, for a very 
enjoyable season of dancing. I would also like to t:lank 
my colleagues on the English Dance Committee, Hich 
Jackson, Adam Moskowitz, Carole Ramsdell, and Mary 
Sta.rford, for planning and organizing events and 
administering the dances; Cynthiz. \Vhear for ce­
organizing the Ritual Dance series; and Stephanie Jack 
for co-organizing the Playford Ball. Finally a special 
thanks to Gene for setting up and taking down the sound 
system in Hannum Hall. 

-- Arthur Ferguson 

CALENDAR 

Dance Series 

~ Tuesday: CDS New England Squares and Contras. 
8:15 - ll:OOP.M. Instruction at 7:45PM. Brimmer & 
May School Gym, Middlesex Road, Chest.nut Hill, MA. 
Callers: Ted SanneHa & Tony Saletan. Soft-soled ~hoes 
only. $3.00 members/$3.50 others. Series ends June 19. 

Every Wednesd2l,;. CDS English Country Dancing. 8:30 
- 1l:00PM. 7 Temple Street, Cambridge, MA. Music: 
Bare Necessities. $3.00/$3.50. Series ends June 13. 

Starting Thursday, June 21: CDS/NEFFi\/FAC Summer 
Series. See enclosed flyers. All dances 8PM. Thursday 
dances at the First Congregational Church, corner 
Garden & Mason Streets, Cambridge. ~1A. \Vednesday 
dances at the First Unitarian Church, Belmont, MA. 
$3.50/$3.25. 

Country Dance Society 

Boston Centre 

309 Washington Street 

Wellesley Hills, ~~ 02181 


"I • 
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Thursday I June 21: l\,YEF'FA Contra with AppJejack. 
Thursday, June 28: Contras with S. Schnur, M. Lea, J. 

Schwab, C. Smith, & L. Clark. 
Thursday, July 5: NEFFA Contra with Swallowtail. 
Wednesday, July 11: English Country Dance. G. Fogg & 

R. Rogers-Browne with Bare Necessities. 
Thursday, July 12: Contra Party with D. Pearl, P. 

Barnes, R. Sutter, & C. Kaufman. 
\Vednesday, July 18: Other Countries' Contras & 

Squares. The Taylors. 
Thursday, July 19: Waltz/Pivot Intro with M. Taylor. 

8:30: Contras & Squares with S. Elberger. 
Music by the BLT. 

4th Saturdays in June, July, and August: English 
Country Dance on Cape Cod. 8PM. Barnstable 
Unitarian Church, Rte. 6-A, Barnstable Village, r..fA. 
The August 25th dance will be a party: potluck supper at 
6:30PM, live music, and guest leader Pat Talbot, from 
Chicago. For information call the \Vorrells at 362-9570. 

Dance Camps 

(Camps are open by advance registration only.) 

Friday, June 29 - Monday. July 2: CDS 4th of July 
Weekend at Pinewoods Camp, Plymouth, ~IA. 

Monday, July 2 - Friday, July 6: CDS Ritual Days at 
Pinewoods Camp, Plymouth, MA. 

Sunday, August 25 - SUl1day, September 1: Camper's 
Week at Pinewoods Camp, Plymouth, tvfA. Co­
sponsored with CDSS National. 

Saturday. September 1 - Tuesday, September 4: CDS 
Labor Day Weekend at Pinewoods. (see enclosed flyer.) 

Friday, September 21 Sunday, September 23: 
CDS/AMC Cardigan Mountain weekend. Features 
dancing & hiking. 

For information on any of the above events, call 
CDS/NEFFA at (617) 235-6181. 
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·Contras in the Square" Season Premiere 

Harvard Square is the place, and we are 
providing the action! New England Contras and 
Squares return, in a new exciting format, to 
the First Congregational Church in Cambridge 
(site of the Thursday Summerdance). 

The series features many different callers 
and musical groups from near and far. Special 
guests include Brad Foster, The Southerners, 
and Applejack! The first dance of the season 
is September 4th, where you can join ~ 
~~~~. Mary Lea, Leah Weiss, and Cal Howard 

Romp in the Hey". See the flyer for 
the fall schedule. 

We hope to enjoy your company at CONTRAS 
IN THE SQUARE! 

Weekend Dance Parties at Brimmer & May 

CDS is doing its part to fill up your 
weekends with Dance! Circle the last 
Saturdays of October, November, and December 
on your calendars. Ted Sannella will be 
calling Contras and Squares to the exciting 
music of Carol Kaufman, Roberta Sutter. and 
Peter Barnes. 

This new dance format is experimental. If 
your enthusiasm and attendance warrants it, we 
will extend the dance for the rest of the 
season. Show your support for CDS Dancing! 

Thanks to ••• 

..• all the people who contributed their time 
and toil to make the CDS July 4th Weekend and 
Ritual Days at Pinewoods splendid events. 
John Krzywicki, Bob Paul. Cynthia Whear. and 
Beth Robinson spent countless hours planning, 
talking, solving problems, and running 
around. As the chairpeople, they all did 
magnificent jobs, and deserve congratulations 
and thanks from us all. 

Also, special thanks to Jackie Schwab, who 
took time out from her job as Camp Manager, to 
donate her beautiful musicianship for the 
English Country Dance portion of the Ritual 
Days program. With Earl Gaddis, your music 
was overwhelming! 

Little Bits 

Still needed for the new CDS/NEFFA office 
are a dial desk phone, and a remotely 
programmable telephone answering machine. If 
you have any of these items kicking around the 
house or have a way to get them inexpensively. 
let us know before October 1st. 

Charity Stafford is the usual editor of 
the Newsletter. She couldn't do it this month 
and so it gives me the opportunity to thank 
her for the splendid job that she has been 
doing. Not only is it a lot of work, but it 
has to be done on time. And Charity's been 
doing it. Thank you, Charity. 

Historical Dance Class at N.E. Conservatory 

CDS member Julia Sutton is beginning her 
18th year as Director of the Collegium 
Terpsichore of the New England Conservatory. 
This group is devoted to learning, performing, 
and enjoying the social and theatrical dances 
of the 16th to 18th centuries in their 
original style with historical costumes and 
instrumentation. 

This year's focus will be on the London of 
George Frideric Handel. and will include 18th 
century English country dances (such as Mr. 
Beveridge's Maggot, Spanish Gypsy, and Mad 
Moll) chosen from the large selection of 
dances that swept the ballrooms and stages of 
Europe and the colonies. 

Classes are held Mondays starting 
September 10th. For registration information 
call JUlia Sutton (Chairperson of the Music 
History/Musicology Department) at 325-5579. 
Don't forget to ask her about the sUbstantial 
discount for CDS membersl 

Board News 

The Board of Directors met at Lila 
Farrar's home in Sturbridge on June 24. 

Treasurer Harvey Cohen reported that the 
Bolles Fund Pinewoods scholarships were 
awarded to Paul Kermiet and Tamara 
Loewenthal. Both will be attending English 
and American Week. 

J 
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The Board established several new classes 
of membership which will give several new ways 
to join and support CDS. Many of the classes 
include premiums and offer family benefits. 
The Board also approved a Season Ticket, 
available to members, which would allow free 
admission to most Boston Centre events. 



Members will receive details with their 
renewal notices, shortly. 

Arthur Ferguson presented the English 
Committee Report and Proposal for 1984-85. 
The first Wednesday of the season is September 
12th. 

Adam Moskowitz reported that the 1984 
Playford Ball was greatly enjoyed by all who 
attended. Dwight Hall was felt to be 
particularly well-suited for the Ball, and 
Adam urged the Board to use the same hall for 
next year. The Board confirmed Stephanie Jack 
as Chairperson for the 1985 Playford Ball. 

The Board approved the series of three 
Saturday dances proposed by the New England 
Dance Committee (see the "Weekend Dance 
Parties" article). 

Any member is welcome to attend the Board 
meetings. If you are interested, call Dan 
Pearl (617/872-5228).

Deborah D'Amico, Secretary 

New Members Welcome 

If you picked up this Newsletter at a 
dance, and you are interested in joining CDS, 
we would love to have you with us! Benefits 
include having this Newsletter and flyers 
mailed to your home, a discount at our events, 
and preferential admission to residential 
dance events at Pinewoods. Membership is 
still $8 per year. Call the office or, better 
yet, join up at our dances! 

CALENDAR 

Dance Series 

Thursdays: CDS/NEFFA/FAC summer series. FCCI. 
$3.25 (members)/$3.50 (regular). 

"Come All Ye" New England 
nc ng. 8pm. Musical leaders: O'Donnell 

and Rosen. 
Aug 23 - 1:30pm: Scottish Basics with M. 
Taylor. 8:30: Contras with W. Lenk. 
Music: Dornfeld, Pearlman, and Robinson. 
Aug 30 - 1:30pm: Hambo Basics with M. 
Taylor. 8:30: Contras and Squares with T. 
Saletan. Music: The BLT. 

* - FCC is the First Congregational Church in 
Cambridge, Mason & Garden Streets (at Harvard 
Square). 

Country Dance SOCiety, Boston Centre 
595 Massachusetts Ave., Rm. 210 
Cambridge, MA 02139 

Tel: (611) 354-1340 
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Every Tuesday: "Contras in the Square" New 
England Country Dancing. FCCI. 8:00-11pm. 
Newcomer instruction at 1:30. $3.25/$3.15. 
Starts Sept 4. 

Every Wednesday: English Country Dancing. 1 
Temple St., Cambridge MA. 8:30-11pm. Music by 
"Bare Necessities". $3.50/$4.00. Oct 31 
only: at FCC'. Starts Sept 12. 

Wednesdays: English Ritual Dancing. 7 Temple 
St., Cambridge MA. 8pm-9pm. $4.50/$5.00. 
First series: "Open (to all) Morris Dancing". 
Starts Sept 19. Oct 31 only: at FCC*. 

First Fridays: Experienced English Country 
Dancing. Church of Our SaVior, Monmouth & 
Carlton Sts., Brookline MA. Jackie Schwab, 
musician. 8-11pm. $3.50/$4.00. Starts Oct 5. 

La~t Saturdays: Contra and Square Dance 
Party. Brimmer & May School, 69 Middlesex Rd., 
Chestnut Hill MA. Ted Sannella with Carol 
Kaufman, Roberta Sutter and Peter Barnes. 
$3.50/$4.00. Starts Oct 21. 

Dance Camps 

(open by advance registration only) 


Sept 1-4; CDS Labor Day Weekend. 

Sept 21-23: CDS/AMC Cardigan Mountain 
Weekend. Featuring DanCing and Hiking. 
REGISTER NOW. 

Special Events 

Saturday Sept 8: NEFFA Contra with The Woods 
Hole Folk Orchestra. FCC*. 8pm-l1pm. 
$3.00/$3.25. 

Saturday Sept 22; Pinewoods Morris Men annual 
Cambridge Morris Tour. Plans are still being 
made for an evening English County Dance in 
Cambridge. Watch for flyers. 

Looking Ahead 

Saturday December 22: CDS Christmas Party at 

Perkins School. Watertown. 

Saturday March 9: CDS Playford Ball at Perkins 

School, Watertown. 


For more information about any of the above 

events, call the CDS/NEFFA office at (our new 

telephone number) 6111354-1340. 
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LABOR DAY WEEKEND 1984 

Well, once again CDS-Boston Centre has 
closed the season at Pinewoods with a 
fine Labor Day Weekend. This year camp 
was filled a week after the lottery date, 
and there was soon a waiting list of 20 
men and women. But "wait-listed" people 
should take heart: many of those 20 had 
been accepted into camp by S3turday, the 
1st of September! 

A special feature of the weekend was a 
"Silent Auction", the proceeds of which 
were donated to CDSS to help pay the 
cost of rebuilding cH. Some fascinating 
objects and services were offered and 
over $1000 was raised. cH, by the way, 
was inspected and approved on Friday, 
August 31, so participants in Campers' 
Week got to inaugurate the hall that 
night. It was used for dancing through­
out Labor Day Weekend, and "Blackwell 
Hall" was a featured dance on Monday 
night, to honor the efforts of Jim Black­
well, who has put a hard summer into 
seeing this project at last completed. 
Congratulations, Jim; it's worth the 
wait! 

Sunday night's dance was a costume ball, 
the theme being "20,000 Leagues Under cHIt. 
The hall was delightfully decorated, and 
so were the dancers! This festive event 
was followed by a Talent Show which re­
vealed unexpected depths (and heights) 
in some of our campers. 

As usual at Labor Day Weekend, the 
"classes" were provided by the campers 
themselves, and proved the many capabil­
ities of those who attend these events. 
There was lots of good daytime dancing, 
and for those who wanted to rest their 
feet, there were games, giant bubbles 
and mask-making in which to participate. 

It was a wonderful weekend, and many 
thanks are due to ~o~ex Hastings, who 
put it all together for us. 

MES 

RITUAL DANCE 1984-1985 

The English Ritual Dance series begins on 
September 19, a week later than English 
Country Dancing, this year featuring 
Peter Masters teaching an "Open (to all) 
Horris: Ducklington tradition". This will 
be followed by Andy Barrand teaching a 
Waltz Clog series, and then by Cynthia 
Whear teaching a Longsword series. 

After the Christmas and New Years' holi­
days, Shag Graetz will teach a class in 
Longborough tradition Morris, and plans 
are still being completed for a third 
Morris series, Northwest or Border Morris, 
and possibly a Rapper series. Watch your 
newsletter for details! 

THANKS TO .••.• 

Congratulations and thanks are in order 
for Mary Stafford, CDS President-elect. 
Mary has just produced a series of three 
English Country dances for the CDS/NEFFA/ 
FAC Summer Series. The series has been 
very successful, owing in part to Mary's 
contribution, our fine mUS1Clans, and 
the enthusiasm of Qur leaders and dan­
cers. 

The attractive set of flyers that arr­
ived with last month's newsletter was 
also Mary's work. Mary's touch gives our 
publicity personality and charm. 



C1)513oston 11ews 

**************************************************************************** 


OCTOBER 1984 Published Monthly 

********************************************************************************************* 


BOARD NEWS 

The Board of Directors met at the home of 
Chuck Gordon in Arlington on Thursday, September 
14. 
Treasurer Harvey Cohen reported that ten members 
have thus far taken advantage of CDS's new sea­
son pass, which allows free admission to all 
CDS 'events. Harvey a~so reported that over 
$1200 was raised for the C# fund during Labor 
Day Weekend at Pinewoods. 
CDS and RSCDS are again considering co-sponsor­
ship of an English-Scottish event at Pinewoods 
after the Boston weekend next July. Co­
chai ri ng the program are Deborah o'Ami co and 
Cynthia Whear for CDS, and Jeanetta McColl and 
Carrie Browse for RSCDS. 
CDS members who live outside Massachusetts will 
be receiving any newsletters containing forms 
for reservation events via first-class mail. 
The Board hopes that this will solve the prob­
lem many out-of-state members have been having 
when such mailings reach them too late to 
apply on time because of the third-class 
mailing. 
The summer series co-sponsored by CDS, NEFFA, 
and FAC was quite successful. The Board is 
looking forward to future collaborations with 
both societies. 
Dan Pearl reported that the Tuesday Night 
American series in Harvard Square is off to a 
good start. The Board hopes to see many faces, 
old and new, at this revised and relocated 
series. 
Future meetings: Sunday, October 14, in Stur­
bridge; Thursday, November 8, in Worcester; 
Thursday, December 6, in Brookline. Any 
member interested in attending a meeting is 
welcome. Please contact Dan Pearl (872-5228). 

Deborah D'Amico, Secretary 

CO~1I NG 

ATTRACTIONS! ! 
Every Tuesday is special at "Contras in the 

Square"! Coming up soon: 

October 9: JACOB BLOOM, with Leah Weiss, 

Cal Howard, and Peter Barneso Featuring 

"Dances of Unusual Shapeso" 

October 16: TED SANNELLA, with Leah Weiss, 

Mark Graham (and his hot harmonica), and 

Cal Howardo 

October 23: APPLEJACK. Featuring a "Ver­

mont-Style Danceo" 

October 30: SUSAN ELBERGER, with Leah Weiss, 

Peter Barnes, and The Mystery Musician. 

WEAR COSTUMES -- PRIZES WILL BE AWARDEDo 

November 6: TED SANNELLA, with White Cockade, 


WEEKEND DANCE PARTIES AT BRIMMER &MAY 
Just a reminder that the first dance party at 
Brimmer &May will be Saturday, October 27th 
at 8:00 PM. Ted Sannella will be calling 
contras and squares to the exciting music of 
Carol Kaufman, Roberta Sutter, and Peter 
Barnes. 
This new dance format is EXPERIMENTAL. If your
enthusiasm and attendance warrants, we will 
extend the dance for the rest of the season. 
Show your support for CDS dancing! 



BITS AND PIECES 
FOUND: A ladies· watch at the Tuesday night 
dance on September 4. Contact the CDS 
office if it might be yourso 

If you have been meaning to renew your CDS 
membership, but not yet gotten around to it, 
please do it soon. You can renew by mail 
or in person at one of our danceso The 
most popular membership benefit: DISCOUNTS 
TO OUR DANCES! 

Country Dance Society, Boston Centre 
595 Massachusetts Ave., Rm. 210 
Cambridge, MA 02139 

Telephone: (617) 354-1340 

--- CALENDAR -- ­

-- Dance Series - ­
*FCC = First Church Congregational, corner 
Garden and Mason Streets, Cambridgeo 
Every Tuesday: IIContras in the Square. \I 

New England Country Dancing. FCC*, 8:00 ­
11:00 PM. Newcomer instruction at 7:300 

$3025 members/$3.75 non-members o 

Every Wednesday: English Country Dancing 
7 Temple Street, Cambridge o 8:30 - 11:00 PM o 

Music by Bare Necessitieso $3050/$40000 
(October 31 only: at FCC* at 8:00 PM o) 
Every Wednesday: English Ritual Dancingo 

7 Temple Street, Cambridgeo 8:00­
9:00 PM o $4050/$50000 

(October 31 only: at FCC* at 7:00 PMo) 


-- Special Events - ­
Saturday, October 27: Contra and Square
Dance Party. 8:00 - 11:00 PM o Brimmer 
and May School Gym, Middlesex Road, Chest­
nut Hill, MAo Ted Sannella with Carol 
Kaufman, Roberta Sutter and Peter Barneso 
Soft-soled shoes onlyo $3050/$0000 
Friday, November 2: Experienced English 
Country Dancingo Church of Our Savior, 
Monmouth Street, Brooklineo Jackie Schwab, 
pianisto 8:00 - 11:00 PM o $3050/$4.000 
Sunday, November 4: NEFFA Contra with 
Mountaln Laurel o At FCC*o 7:17 - 10:15 PMo 
$3000/$30250 
LOOKING AHEAD: December 22 

CDS Christmas Party 
~~arch 9 -­

The Playford Ball 
April 19-21 - ­

New England Folk Festival 
For information about any of the above events 
call CDS/NEFFA at (617) 354-13400 ' 
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BITS AID PIECES 

Best wishes for the Holiday Season and New 
Year from the Officers and Directors of 
the Country Dance Society. 

FOUND: A woman's watch at a tuesday dance. 
A brown sweater left on the piano at a 
Saturday dance. 

Reminder: The Tuesday Dance has moved to 
7 Temple Street. We know that you will 
appreciate the more convenient parking 
situation. 

The next Board meeting will be on Friday, 
January 4, at the Church of Our Savior in 
Brookline, before the First Friday English 
dance, at 6:30PM. The February meeting 
will be held at the same place and time 
on Friday, February 1. 

SOMMER JOBS AT PIBBWOOns 

Pinewoods Camp is a non-profit, traditional 
music and dance camp for adults, located 
in a pine forest between two ponds in 
Plymouth, Massachusetts. The camp season 
runs from early June through Labor Day and 
includes several sessions sponsored by the 
Boston Centre. Crew members have some 
opportunities to participate in the camp 
programs. The following positions may be 
available: head cook, kitchen aides, 
dishwasher, potwasher, grounds crew, and 
bookkeeper. In addition, there may be space 
for part-time volunteers. For details and 
an application, write to: 

Jacqueline Schwab, Manager 
Pinewoods Camp, Inc. 
P.O. Box 1586 
Cambridge, HA 02238 

WATCH THIS SPACE 

The Boston Centre Playford Ball is coming 
March 9, 1985, and the anticipation is 
already building. The Ball will be held 
in Dwight Hall, at the Perkins School in 
Watertown. This is the same hall we used 
last year, and it is lovely and atmospheric~ 
There will be an afternoon practice session 
and evening dance, with a break for parti­
Cipants to go out for dinner. Desserts 
will be served at intermission during the 
Ball. 

The times for the sessions and the price 
have not been set as of our press date. 
The ticket order form and more details will 
be in the January newsletter. 

PIBEWOODS CO-PRODUCER REEDED 

John Krzywicki, an active and long-time 
supporter of CDS Boston, is going to be 
producing the 1985 Boston Weekend at 
Pinewoods. He has indicated to the Board 
that this is the last year be wants to 
produce that event. John is also willing 
to share responsibilities with a co-chair 
person, who will learn how to produce a 
Pinewoods residential event and be in a 
position to possibly chair the event in 
1986. If you are eager to help CDS Boston 
in this most SUbstantial way, and this 
position interests you, please talk to Dan 
Pearl, Mary Stafford, or John Krzywicki. 



-CALElDAI- . 

- DDCE SERIES -

Iyery Tuesdav: "Contras in the Square."  
New England Country Dancing. 1 Temple  
street, Cambridge, MA. 8:15 - 11:00PM;  
newcomer instruction at 1:45. Refreshments.  
$3.25 members/$3.15 non-members.  

Upoa.1ng 8ahedole: 
December 18: Walter Lenk, with Carol 
Kaufman, Roberta Sutter, Peter Barnes, 
and Cal Howard. 
December 25: Susan Elberger, with Carol 
Kaufman, Roberta Sutter, and Cal Howard. 
January 1: Ted Sannella, with Ruthie 
Dornfeld, Stefan Senders, and Peter Barnes. 
January 8: Tony Saletan, with Ruthie 
Dornfeld, Cal Howard, and Peter Barnes. 
January 15: Jim Gregory with Contraband 
(from Hartford, Connecticut.) 

Eyery Wednesday: English Country Dancing.  
1 Temple Street, Cambridge, MA. 8:30­
11:00PM. Music by "Bare Necessities."  
Helene Cornelius, George Fogg, and other  
CDS leaders. $3.501$4.00.  

Every Wednesday: English Ritual Dancing.  
1 Temple street, Cambridge, MA. 8:00­
9:00PM. $4.50/$5.00.  

--1985 Season-­
2/6 - 2/21: Northwest Morris. Teacher: 
Tony Barrand/Music: Jan Elliott. 
3/6 - 3/21: Morris; Longborough tradition. 
Some experience recommended. Teacher: Shag 
Graetz/ Music: Bill Tomczak. 
4/3 - 4/24: Morris; Brackley tradition. 
Teacher: Jody Evans/Music: Tom Kruskal. 
--Ritual classes are open to all unless 
otherwise indicated. 

country Dance Society, Boston Centre 
595 Massachusetts Avenue, Room 210 
Cambridge, Massachusetts, 02139 

Telephone: (617) 354-1340 

- SPBCUL BtatS ­

Saturday, December 22: The CDS Christmas  
Party. 8:00 - 11:00PM. Dwight Hall at  
the Perkins School, 175 North Beacon Street,  
Watertown, MA. English and New England  
Country Dancing & entertainment.  
Refreshments. Bring baked goodies to share I  
Music by Bare Necessities. Helene Cornelius,  
Ted Sannella, and more.  

Saturday December 29: Contra and Square  
Dance Party. Brimmer &May School Gym,  
Middlesex Road, Chestnut Hill, MA. Ted  
Sannella with Carol Kaufman, Roberta Sutter,  
and Peter Barnes. $3.50/$4.00. Refreshments.  

Friday. January 4: English Country Dancing  
for experienced dancers. Church of Our  
Savior, Monmouth & Carlton Streets,  
Brookline, MA. Jackie Schwab, piano. CDS  
leaders. $3.50/$4.00. Refreshments.  

Sunday, January 6: NEFFA Contra with Ed  
Pearlman, Mary Lea, and Peter Barnes. First  
Church Congregational, Mason & Garden  
streets, Cambridge, MA. 7:15 - 10:15PM.  
$3.00 NEFFA 

-- LOOKING AHEAD - ­

March 9: The CDS Boston Centre 
Playford Ball. Watertown, MA. 

Sunday, March 31 (tentative): The Annual 
Members' Dance. Cambridge, MA. 

Friday, April 19 - Sunday, April 21: The 
New England Folk Festival. Natick, MA. 

For information about any of the above 
events, call CDS/NEFFA at (611) 354-1340. 
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